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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PRIVATIZATION
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, September 13, 2011

City Council Conference Room A

2:30 P.M.

In Attendance:  Council Members Ray Holt (Chair), William Bishop, Richard Clark, Bill Gulliford, Clay Yarborough; Council Members Don Redman, Robin Lumb, Jim Love; Steve Rohan, Peggy Sidman, Office of General Council; Roslyn Phillips, Karen Bowling Administration; Kyle Billy, Brian Parks, Council Auditor’s Office; Devin Reed, Central Operations; Sam Houston, Erik Preacher, Cris Tongol, Fleet Management; Michael Clapsaddle, Procurement;  Scott Wilson, Connie Holt Executive Council Assistants; Shawn Niester; Tony Bates, Fran Beach;  Philip Zamarron, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Research Assistant.

The Special Committee on Privatization was called to order at 2:33 p.m. by the Chair, Council Member Holt.  

The Chair asked Research Assistant John Jackson and Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office, to report on their respective research assignments on fleet management operations.

John Jackson surveyed cities (and counties) in Florida and around the country (Seminole County, Fort Lauderdale, Austin, Texas, Philadelphia, PA, and others) and reported on their respective experiences in the privatization of their fleet management operations.  The Committee Members wanted to know about the cost factor that those jurisdictions had encountered, whether or not privatization saved them money.  That question had not been raised in the survey.  Council Member Gulliford wanted to know if any of the fleet management vendors subcontracted the work that they did for the city or county.

The Committee discussed JEA’s fleet management operation, putting a number of questions to Sam Houston, the City’s Fleet Management Director, for details and explanation.

Michael Clapsaddle, Chief, Procurement, walked the Committee through the bidding process.  He discussed the Request for Proposal (RFP) process from the outset, once a bid was let.  He indicated that the City had to be exceedingly detailed and clear in the award language as to what its expectations were.  The structure of the RFP is critical.  It takes up to four weeks to get a good RFP out.  David Reed added that advertising a bid has to be global.

Kyle Billy reviewed the analysis that he had done with the City’s fleet management operations.  He discussed the detailed printed analysis that was distributed.  The areas of review included: fueling operations; repair and maintenance; equipment and control; vehicle accident management and repair; tire service operations; impounded vehicle & equipment services.  Each had operating costs appended.

The Chair asked Michael Clapsaddle to work with Sam Houston and Kyle Billy in coming up with a bid document for the City’s fleet management operations.

The Chair instructed John Jackson and Kyle Billy to prepare the work and questions for the next focus of the Committee, Jacksonville Fire & Rescue Department or Fire Inspection Services.  After further discussion among the Committee Members, the direction was to review Fire Inspection Services for the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:26 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, October 11, 2011, 2:30 p.m.
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